
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Charles Najarian <REDACTED> 
Date: Mon, Oct 7, 2024 at 11:57 AM 
Subject: Local Agency Environmental Impact Reports 
To: <cityclerk@ci.carmel.ca.us>, Nova Romero <nromero@ci.carmel.ca.us> 
 
 

 
Dear Nova, 
This email builds on the comments I submitted yesterday, October 6, 2024.  Please 
distribute it as general public comment to the following: 
-City Council 
-Planning Commission 
-Forest and Beach Commission 
-City Attorney  
Thank you, 
Chuck Najarian 
 
 
 
City Council Members, Planning Commissioners, and Forest & Beach Commissioners, 
 
Yesterday I submitted public comment pointing out specific projects in which the City 
employed Environmental Impact Reports (EIR) in the past using examples from the 
State’s Office of Planning and Research website. Today I’m submitting examples of 
EIRs done by the County of Monterey, the City of Pacific Grove, and the Pebble Beach 
Company, for your consideration. 
 
I also included an example of an EIR from the City of Richmond because it addressed 
their Urban Greening Master Plan done to enhance their “urban” forest. I note that our 
“urbanized” Forest Plan is being revised as we speak, and it appears no, or minimal, 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) review is planned based on staff 
comments on the record that for the updated Forest Plan CEQA “should be no big deal.” 
Instead, a public survey seems to be displacing the CEQA statute, and as opposed to 
enhancing the forest, as with the City of Richmond, it appears the objective is to 
degrade our environmentally sensitive urbanized forest, and related habitat. 
 
Consistent with my previous comments from yesterday regarding examples of how 
Carmel used to do EIRs, I urge you to see these examples from other local agencies as 
to how the City should be implementing the California Environmental Quality Act. I 
remind you that CEQA is protective of the residents, the City, and the environment.  
 
Sincerely, 
Chuck Najarian 
Carmel Resident  
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